

A G E N D A 10-08 INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE October 08, 2020 at 5:00 PM

Call to Order

Approval of Minutes

1. Approve 9-10-20 Draft Minutes

Old Business

- 2. Clarifier Update
- 3. Median & Sign Area Update
- 4. TS Chu and Izlar
- 5. Memorial Park Update Playground
- 6. Deep Well Update
- 7. Drainage Grant Update
- 8. Marsh Hen Trail
- 9. Recycling Update
- 10. South End Showers Update
- 11. Septic-to-Sewer Fee Policy
- 12. Storm Water Backflow Update

New Business

- 13. Williams Drainage Update
- 14. The City's Radio Site

City Manager Comments

<u>Adjournment</u>



City of Tybee Island

Infrastructure Committee

Draft Minutes 09-10-20

In Attendance: Shawn Gillen, John Branigin, Peter Gulbronson, George Shaw, Monty Parks, Alice Jonsson, Barry Brown, Joel Fobes

Meeting called to order at 5:00 PM.

Pater Gulbronson made a motion to approve the draft minutes from 7-8-20 and 8-12-20. John Branigin seconded. Motion approved.

Peter Gulbronson said we are looking at an end-of-March completion date for the South End showers.

Peter Gulbronson said they will look at doing the Marsh Hen Trail fence after they do the dog park.

Shawn Gillen said we need to put lights on the backburner until we can find \$16.000, roughly.

Shawn Gillen said we'll look at the small grader again next year.

Peter Gulbronson - the drainage grant is out and applied for.

Clarifier Parts – Peter Gulbronson said parts are getting rust protection. They are hiring folks to install them.

Peter Gulbronson – We hired a company to come and fix the leaks in the median watering system.

Shawn Gillen said the TS Chu and Izlar issues need to be discussed by the Council. We need the drainage study first to get the breakdown of costs.

George Shaw made a motion to adjourn at 5:34. Peter Gulbronson seconded. Meeting adjourned at 5:34 PM.

Septic to Sewer fee policy 9-28-2020

It is in the interest of the City of Tybee Island to reduce pollution from failing septic systems on the island. With rising sea levels, the risk of system failures increases. Septic pollution leaching into the marsh endangers plant and animal health in this fragile ecosystem.

Therefore:

It shall be the policy of the City of Tybee Island to waive all permit fees related to switching from a septic system to connection to the City's sanitary sewer system.

It will still be the responsibility of the homeowner to pay for all connection construction costs.